

Newsletter Date: June 22nd, 2016



Volume 20, Issue 49

Weekly Wake-up

upcoming Programs

June 22nd - SPCA, Leon Davis, Branch Mgr. June 29th - New President & Executive Installation/ Darryl Shaw July 6th - TBA

June 22nd, 2016

Front Door Greeters:

Doug Lum & Denise Davidson

Club Duties If you are unable to fulfill your duty, PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT,

then let the meeting chair know.

Front-of-House: Sher Holubowich

Invocation: San Mahara Introductions: Karin Mattern

Rotary Minute: Janet Gilmour

50/50:

Patrick Maguire Sgt At Arms: DaveThompson

June 29th, 2016

Front Door Greeters:

Patrick Maguire & San Mahara

Front-of-House: Sher Holubowich Invocation:

Karin Mattern Introductions: Anna Jones

Rotary Minute: Ken Hammer 50/50:

Bill Brendon Sqt At Arms:

Denise Davidson

July 6th, 2016

Front Door Greeters: Robb Mowbray & Ev Boegh

Front-of-House: San Mahara Invocation:

Rod Mont

Introductions: Robb Mowbray

Rotary Minute: Sher Holubowich

50/50: Bill Brendon Sgt @ Arms: Daryl Knievel Farewell to Nesh! He's moving to Courtenay!!!...



Please send content and photos for the Weekly Wake-up to robbmowbray@telus.net

Club Birthdays

No birthdays this week.

Club Anniversaries.

June 28 Leanna Plug & Craig Reitmeier Meeting Notes - June 15/2016 submitted by Scott Bradford, photos by Robb Mowbray



Anna was on hand to give the Treasurer's Report...

Meeting Chaired by Vice President Ev.

O Canada - Rod!

Guests of Rotary

Sam Muir – outbound exchange student Bonnie Murrell - applicant for membership

Visiting Rotarians

Henry Traa - previous club was Downtown Winnipeg

Rotary Moment

Nick Dunn spoke about the lure of Rotary to Millennials on two points. One, Service above Self – and the community learning. Speakers, events, volunteering, etc.... and the Whacky fun.

CRISIS – Youth Exchange Inbound student requires a home (3)

Doug updated us on the immediate need for 3 host families to share the year for a student from Norway. \$350 per month family allowance to help with costs Brian did want to ensure we continue to encourage outbound families to take in an inbound student (Sam's family is doing this).

Business reports:

President report - Not present

Past President - Don B - not present

VP – Ev – Board meeting last night with Budget reviewed (and discussed today)

Treasurer report – Anna presented her Treasurer's report and budget for the year ahead. Some notables:

Fees will go up from \$175 to \$200

Cash at end of year is \$40K, but really on \$20k with June expenses yet to show. Of the \$20K - \$8K is earmarked for Nepal.

Noted is the loss of funding from fundraisers which we all need to focus on in the year ahead.

Tabled is a breakeven budget

Reviewed, discussed, and budget will go forward for a vote next week.

Anna moved to accept the draft budget. Seconded by Neil. Final budget will be brought forward next week for a vote.

President Elect report - Neil

June 29th meeting is our installation

Neil is attending other Club installations

Neil wants to see every member on one fundraising committee in the year ahead

Community Service Report – Harry reported:

Funds allocation Committee has spent \$5,000 and has a new Chair (Geoff) Golf raised net \$12,500 !!!!!!!!!!!!

...continued on next page/

Rotary Club Meetings

Monday – Parksville, Bayside Inn, Noon

Tuesday - Nanaimo North, refer to club website at nanaimonorthrotary.org

Wednesday - Nanaimo Oceanside, 3rd Street Fieldhouse, 5 p.m.

Thursday – Lantzville – ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 7 a.m.

Friday - Nanaimo - Coast Bastion Inn, 12:15 p.m.

Rotary Contacts

Club President:

Fileen Tatton

Past President:

Don Bonner

Vice President:

Evelyn Boegh

Club Secretary:

Ron Blank

Club Treasurer:

Anna Jones

Club President Elect:

Neil Sorsdahl

International Service Director:

Nelson Allen

Community Service Director:

Harry Stephan

Youth Service Director:

Terry Rogers

Club Service Director:

Don Bonner

Bulletin Editor:

Robb Mowbray

Assistant Governor Area 4:

Bev Hilton, Oceanside

District Governor 2015-2016:

Rose Bowman, Chehalis

RI President 2015-2016:

K.R. "Ravi" Ravindran

~~~~~~

#### Make-ups

To ensure that your make-up information is properly recorded, send any info on extra meetings attended, extra committee work, service projects, online work, etc. to Denise Davidson.

#### Four Way Test

- 1. Is it the TRUTH?
- 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- 3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- 4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?





... Meet Bonnie Murrell, our newest member...

50/50 - Denise - no luck.

Foundation – \$42 this week

Kris – fines and happy bucks.

Go Rotary Go!!

Poker – 2<sup>nd</sup> event – Aug 15<sup>th</sup> with Geoff Shred Day was great Soap collection – 100 lbs / month now going to Victoria Party program is back on track for Sept Bingo is on for September Oktoberfest committee is activate - Saturday Oct 22<sup>nd</sup>

International report - Nelson

Successful year

Ghana and Guatemala project updates and progress

Nepal – San is working on some new relationships there

Shelter boxes and disaster Aid is going well with possibility for more fundraising in this area

#### Announcements

Rod Mont - July 31<sup>st</sup> wedding open house social. He offered to donate \$1000 to Rotary if we could hand over organization duties to a party team. Asked for names. Looks like a go. Cavilotti hall 4pm – 8pm. Families welcome.

Dawn - Salvation Army golf tourni - this coming Thursday

Member updates – Nesh is leaving us for Courtney for a new job and will be missed. Kim Howland will not be renewing. Heather is on a leave for one year.

Birthdays and Anniversaries Bday – Sher turned 32 today Ken and Brenda anniversary



... Sher, the Very Happy Birthday girl!



